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September 10, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report and motion required by Ordinance 18409, Section 107, as amended by Ordinance 18766, Section 47, Proviso P8. This report provides information regarding the residual material from material recovery facilities disposed of at the Cedar Hills regional landfill.

Specifically, the report accomplishes the following:

· Discusses how the solid waste division receives information about the amount of residual material from material recovery facilities disposed of at the Cedar Hills regional landfill.
· Reports annual tons of residual material from material recovery facilities disposed of at the Cedar Hills regional landfill each year for the last ten years including a partial-year figure for 2018. The report includes an explanation for data that is not available.
· Provides an explanation of any trends in the provided data.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of exercising sound financial management by increasing the understanding of the source of disposal revenue, through the analysis of the additional waste from material recovery facilities being disposed of at the Cedar Hills regional landfill.
· The report furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of encouraging waste management strategies that minimizes life-cycle impacts of consumption and materials by the community, through demonstrating the relationship between recyclable material processing and residual waste disposal.


In developing the report the Department of Natural Resources and Parks drew residual material disposal information from the Washington State Department of Ecology and the Solid Waste Division Enterprise Services Section financial data.

It is estimated the report required 16 hours of staff hours to produce, costing an estimated $1,600.

Thank you for your consideration of this report and motion. This important legislation will help King County residents understand how much residual material is created from materials processed at material recovery facilities.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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